
Minutes of the special meeting of the Jerusalem Town Board held on 
September 26, 2024 at 9:00 A.M.  PRESENT were: Supervisor Sisson, 
Councilors Bird, Jones, Lent, Purdy, Town Clerk McMichael, Highway 
Superintendent Hurd, Deputy Highway Superintendent Sisson, 
Bookkeeper McKay. 

GUEST:  Jason Schwartz of B.P. Donegan, Inc. 

Supervisor Sisson called the meeting to order. 

The purpose of the meeting was a 2025 budget workshop.  Jason 
Schwartz reviewed the budget calendar, summary and tax cap 
calculation.  The tax rate is projected at $1.58 per $1,000. The 
Town is under the allowed tax cap.  

Department requests were reviewed and submitted by Supervisor/ 
Budget Officer Sisson to develop the 2025 Tentative Budget as 
presented by Mr. Schwartz today. 

Sewer operation/maintenance rates are proposed to increase to $179/
quarter.   

The addition of a grinder pump project tab to replace town-owned 
grinder pumps in Sewer Ext #2 was reviewed.  The $51/quarter 
grinder pump fee will decrease, but the $149/quarter capital charge 
will increase as the grinder pump project will be bonded.   

Financing costs for the AMI water meter project were increased 
based on recent information from USG Water Systems.  The project is 
estimated at $1.2M to assist with our aging water district 
infrastructure and labor shortages. 

Water and sewer rates will be reviewed again in June to determine 
the financial impact of Penn Yan’s adopted budget as their fiscal 
year is 6/1 – 5/31. 

General revenue code 1120 will remain at $0 as the County has not 
responded to our funding request to continue sales tax sharing with 
all the Towns and Villages in their 2025 budget. 

Proposed changes: 
1355.1	 Assessor	 Overtime reduced to 20 hours 
1420.4	 Attorney	 Increased $10,000 Employee Handbook update 
8310.4	 Water	 	 Increased $18,000 for AMI water meters 
8340.4	 Water	 	 Increased $179,000 for AMI meters offset by use	
	 	 	 of reserve 
Water Revenue	 	 Increased $179,000 use of reserves 
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Water rates are proposed to increase from $95/quarter to approxi- 
mately $115/quarter. 
Mr. Schwartz, Superintendent Hurd and Deputy Superintendent Sisson 
were excused from the meeting at 10:38 A.M. 

Proposed salaries, raises and cost of living were reviewed. 

RESOLUTION #152-24 
ADOPT 2025 PRELIMINARY BUDGET 
On a motion of Councilor Purdy, seconded by Councilor Lent, the 
following was  
ADOPTED	Ayes	 5  Bird, Jones, Lent, Purdy, Sisson 
	 Nays	 0 

Resolved the 2025 Tentative Budget as amended be adopted as the 
2025 Preliminary Budget. 

RESOLUTION #153-24 
AUTHORIZE LETTER OF SUPPORT – SFL MUSEUM GRANT 
On a motion of Councilor Bird, seconded by Councilor Purdy, the 
following was  
ADOPTED	Ayes	 5  Bird, Jones, Lent, Purdy, Sisson 
	 Nays	 0 

Resolved Supervisor Sisson be authorized to submit a letter of 
support for the Saunders Finger Lakes Museum (SFLM) T-Mobile 
Hometown Grant application.  Funds from this grant award will 
enable the SFLM to undertake the development of the Creekside 
Center. 

RESOLUTION #154-24 
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING – 2025 BUDGET 
On a motion of Councilor Lent, seconded by Councilor Jones, the 
following was  
ADOPTED	Ayes	 5  Bird, Jones, Lent, Purdy, Sisson 
	 Nays	 0 

Resolved the 2025 Townwide, Water and Sewer Budget public hearing 
be scheduled on October 16, 2024 at 7:00 P.M. 

With there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 
11:34 A.M. 
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	 	 	 	 	 	 Sheila McMichael, Town Clerk
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